Llantwit Youth Council: Full Meeting Minutes

Date: 10.07.2020

Time: 5pm on Microsoft Teams



Welcomes & Apologies:

Welcomes: Adley Curtis, Marc George, Lexi-May Allen, Tia-Jade Allen, David Maughan (Chair), Paige Holley & Aimee Turrell (Vice-chair).

> Apologies: Cai Ellerton & Taran Ellerton.

Well-Being Checks:

AC & MG carried out well-being checks with all Youth Council members. Asking how they are adapting to a new way of life. In General, members are managing/adapting well. However, the majority of young people are extremely bored and are missing their friends. TA stated that she is still working in 'Burger King' throughout lockdown.

Members updates:

No members updates due to the current lockdown. Members had been home schooling and all leisure activities had been cancelled.

CCfW Coronavirus & Me Survey:

Members had previously been sent the link to complete the Children's Commissioner for Wales' Coronavirus & Me survey. The survey asked young people about their experience in lockdown. Members discussed the results of the survey. LYC members discussed their worries about how Covid-19 has affected young people's motivation to do schoolwork at home. TJA also discussed how it has been difficult for some young people as their exams have been cancelled.

Youth Cabinet's Q&A Event:

The Q&A event is being hosted by the Vale Youth Cabinet and is an opportunity for young people from other participation groups to meet the Council's Cabinet members and raise awareness of important issues that are affecting young people during lockdown. Members to confirm with AC if they would like to attend. Members discussed some possible questions to ask.

Period Poverty Digital Campaign:

- ➤ Members discussed potential ideas for adapting the 'Period Poverty Campaign' to an online campaign. Members suggested the following: DM Voice Over Video; TA Information Pack (Raising Awareness of 'Period Poverty'); LA Information Pack; AT Online Surveys; & PH Voice Over Video. AC to discuss ideas with those members not present.
- ➤ AC queried how far members would like to take the campaign? E.g., whether it is something they would like to continue to work on in the 2021/2022 academic year. Several members suggested continuing the campaign moving into the 2021/2022 academic year. However, stated to re-evaluate closer to the time (March 2021). This giving an opportunity to see if more can be done towards raising the awareness of 'period poverty' in Llantwit.

Λ	$\boldsymbol{\sim}$	р.	
н	u	D.	

None.